Alexander Selectmen's Meeting December 1, 2022 Alexander Municipal Building 6:00 p.m.

In Attendance

Selectmen

David Davis Chair
John Knowles Vice Chair
James Gibson Jr.
Foster Carlow Jr.

Town Clerk

Kristy Crawford

Others

See Attached.

Meeting Opened with the Pledge of Allegiance

Minutes

- 11/3/22 Approved with correction, motion made by James Gibson Jr.
 2nd by John Knowles. All in Favor.
- 11/17 Motion made to accept, motion made by James Gibson Jr. All in Favor.

Broadband/James Gibson Jr.

- Some homes are ready to be hooked up, 81 sites have been tested and ready to go.
- Folks that have tested sites and have contacted Pioneer should be getting calls for installation.

Town Clerk/Kristy Crawford

- The Grange sent a nice Thank You note for the third party donation.
- 275 Ballots at the last election, everything went well.
- Mr. Doliber is not plugging equipment in at the Salt/Sand Shed at this time and will be reimbursed in the next warrant.

- Mr. Doliber has a camera to watch his loader in the Salt/Sand Shed until he can close the door.
- Should be getting Broadband in the office any day now.
- 2 more mice have been caught and the alarms at the Municipal Building have not gone off since.
- The Special Town Meeting had 11 people in attendance. The only Article on the Warrant passed with a vote of 9-1. The position of Town Clerk/Tax Assessor/Treasurer will now be appointed.
- Tabled Item, What would you like to do with the requests form WIC and Community Health Services? The Board by consensus declined both requests.

Financial Report - See Attached

- Audit brought to her attention oversight on School Accounts.
- Susan Small is one and she is no longer an employee of the school.
- Another account with roughly \$8,000.00 has only one name with no oversight.
- Kristy being responsible for all accounts through the Audits will be addressing the School Board at their next meeting. School Board Chair Stephen Seavey being in attendance said he would also look into the issue.

Pokey Landing

- It has been previously voted on by the Board to contact the town lawyer, Mr. Pottle and have him write a letter concerning the Landing to the Mr. & Mrs. Owens. It hasn't happened, who will take responsibility for contacting the Lawyer.
- By consensus David Davis will contact the Lawyer from the Town Office.

Green Hill Road

 David Davis has not yet contacted Dan Ackley (Town Of Cooper Selectman) about the decision the board made about the Green Hill Road but will now that he has his phone number.

Veterans Memorial/Jane Manza

• There will be a wreath laying ceremony at the Municipal Building's Veterans Memorial on December 17th at Noon as part of Wreaths Across America.

Roads/Larry Hill

- Last storm had heavy winds, leaving some limbs and tree removal to do.
- Green Hill Road, Gerald Cooper brought to Larry's attention that there was a washout, Larry checked the road and it is passable, and there is nothing that can be done at this time.
- Today, Larry called Mr. Doliber to discuss sanding the roads. Mr. Doliber reported that at 6:30 a.m. he had checked and the roads were fine. Later there was Black Ice. Board suggested that Mr. Doliber checks the road temperature as that is the issue with rain.

DEEM/Foster Carlow

- Everything is fine.
- There will be a Supper Meeting Wed. Night at the Friendly Restaurant.

Motion made at 7:00 p.m. to go into Executive Session for Concealed Weapon Perm.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

Respectfully,

Rhonda Oakes Selectmen's Secretary